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THANK YOU to all our 
local businesses and 
services who help co-
fund our newsletter. 
Please do read their ads 
and support them and 
shop local!

We work hard together to ensure that our residents, businesses 
& visitors enjoy this beautiful village. 

Sharing vital news about the village: facebook/addinghamquack
Links to groups and much more: www.addingham.info
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Parish Council News

I would first like to introduce two new faces to the Parish Council 
team. We are excited to welcome our new Clerk, Lucy Steer. 
Lucy lives in Addingham and over the coming months will have 
the opportunity to meet some of you as she takes operational 
responsibility for the day-to-day running of the Council.
We have co-opted a new member of the Council, Andrew Hastings. 
You can read more about Cllr Hastings in this edition.

Since our last Newsletter was published, the whole village got together and celebrated 
the 80th D-Day anniversary. Like so many village events, the Parish Council joins with village 
groups and volunteers to organise and run them. We owe special thanks to our friends at 
Addingham Civic Society; Addingham WI; Addingham Primary School pupils for their project 
work and Choir for performing at the War Memorial; Addingham Churches together and the 
Addingham Singers.

The Heritage Group created the display in the Hub with the 
pictures and insights into the lives of brave men and women. 
Those who visited agreed it was extremely humbling.
The hugely anticipated Gala weekend returned with a packed 
programme in July. The committee left no stone unturned to 
ensure a safe and enjoyable event for everyone. Thank you to 
all who helped and supported.
In the last edition, we all enjoyed reading Cllr Peter Hindle’s 

memories of D-Day. Sadly, Peter has passed away and the Parish Councillors and staff are 
adjusting to life without his straight talking approach to Council business.
You may not have known Cllr Peter Hindle personally, but you will have benefitted from 
his commitment to making the community of Addingham a better place to live and work.
The first of many of his accomplishments was the restoration of the Old Band O’le on Silsden 
Road, where he spent time keeping chickens and growing vegetables. As a builder by trade, 
we have had many jobs completed around the village thanks to his skills and experience. 
Coupled with this, he has turned his hand to anything that was asked of him, from replacing 
fence posts on allotments to cleaning the flagpole. Recently, he undertook the installation of 
many replacement benches around the village. 
His work with the Council was not limited to maintenance and handy work. Peter took his 
Councillor role seriously and viewed it as a privilege to serve. His contributions to lively 
discussions were always shared with a calm head.
Peter was also the Chairman of Addingham United Charities, a role he valued and was 
deeply committed to. He really was the very best of us.

Simon Tennant, Parish Council Chairman writes: 
 
 

Lucy Hartley 
Accountancy

lucyhartleyaccountancy.co.uk

07754 949881

• Accountancy 
for sole trader 
and limited 
companies 

• Bookkeeping

• Taxation
• VAT
• Payroll

lucy@lucyhartleyaccountancy.co.uk

Tuesday to Saturday  
Take Away Fish & Chips 

12.00-14.30 & 17.00-20.00 
 

Lovely Brunch Menu 
10.00-14.30 

 
Tel. 01943 430003 

www.swan-addingham.co.uk 

SSTTEEWWAARRTT  SSTTEEAADD  
PPAAIINNTTEERR  AANNDD  DDEECCOORRAATTOORR  

INTERIOR & EXTERIOR 
CITY & GUILDS QUALIFIED 

FREE ESTIMATES 
 

4 ST JOHNS AVENUE 
ADDINGHAM LS29 0QB 

 

01943 839759 
07742 228335 

S.STEAD121@BTINTERNET.COM 
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Civic Society News
 
Hello all Gill Battarbee here, Chair of Addingham Civic Society. 
The Society is having another busy year so rather than remind you 
about the projects we have already completed this year, I’d like to 
give you a flavour of what’s in store over the next few months.
Heritage Group Of our numerous projects two are particularly 
relevant at the moment. The first is a project to Capture Local 
Experiences of Covid-19. It was a unique time for many of us and 
may well be an experience some would prefer to forget. However, 
before it is forgotten our Heritage Group would like to capture 

your memories. (more details in their article.) 
Another project is in preparation for Addingham’s City of Culture 2025. Our Society theme 
is Walks and the Heritage Group will be designing and planning a new Heritage Walk for 
2025 – watch this space….
Environment Group (AEG) They’re working with the Parish Council on plans for our third 
Climate Action Addingham (CAA) Village Meeting on November 9th. At this meeting all the 
CAA community groups will review progress towards the village environmental objectives. 
Those village objectives can be found here: https: //www.climateactionaddingham.info/

objectives
Continuing in collaboration with the Parish Council we will be 
considering the most effective ways in 2025 that we can all 
embrace those goals. 
ACS Planning Group will have 
its work cut out over the next 
few months responding to 
the proposed reforms to the 
National Planning Framework. 
After the consultation period 
there’ll be much follow up 
work evaluating the potential 
impact for Addingham. 

Community Our focus over the next few months 
will be:
•	 Presenting our 2024 Civic Pride Awards
•	 Our New Members’ Meeting
•	 The Autumn Fair                                          
•	 Our monthly Speaker Meetings
•	 And of course the Christmas Party. 
So there’s plenty to keep us busy! 

Please join us. We’re great value and add
value to our village in all sorts of ways.
Contact: 
chairman@addinghamcivicsociety.co.uk. 
You will be very welcome. 

Best wishes Gill
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Addingham Environment Group (AEG)

 
 
 
 
 
 

Addingham Environment Group for Children 
THE SAPLINGS 

We meet at the  
Addingham Hub, Main 

Street, on the first 
Saturday of the  month 

between 10 - 12 

Do you know a young person who might 
like to join us, aged between   5 - 12 ? 

A great way for them to
enjoy nature and the outdoors! 

If you are interested 
or would like more 
information  
contact us on: 

aeg@addingham.info 
or 
01943 839792 



Rainbow Tots and Little Blossoms
After over 30 years of Rainbow Tots at the 
Methodist Church Hall, we are now handing 
over to Hayley and Stacy at Little Blossoms.
Rainbow Tots has been a baby and toddler 
group meeting on a Monday morning during 
term time with toys and activities for the 
little ones and adult conversation for the 
grown-ups.   It’s been going on so long that 
some parents that now attend can remember 
coming as children!
 For me personally, 
it has been a 
wonderful way to 

meet new parents and carers in the village, especially during 
Covid times, when it was difficult to get out and find new 
groups. A big thank you to the Methodist Church for hosting 
Rainbow Tots in the beautiful building and helping us store the numerous toys! 
Thank you also to all the parents and carers who have helped keep Rainbow Tots going all 
these years- it’s hard work, but very much worth it.
Little Blossoms Mon & Thurs at St. Peter’s Church Hall 9.30-11.30am. Plus Rev. Shannon 
will still visit monthly for story time. We hope to see you there with your little ones!

Best wishes, 
Lucinda Haigh-Monk, Rainbow Tots 
Hayley Dunn & Stacy Greenwood, Little Blossoms. 
See Local Contacts p31.

Supplier and installer of 
high quality windows and 

doors including: 
 

▪   Bi fold doors 
▪   Composite doors 
▪   Timber windows and doors 
▪   Aluminium windows and doors 
▪   uPVC windows and doors 
 

Visit our new showroom 
and get inspired… 

 

Addingham Memorial Hall 
151 Main Street,  

Addingham, LS29 0PD 
 

01943 830 379 
www.dgl-ilkley.co.uk 

For a no obligation quotation 
please call us on 01943 830 379 

or send an email to 
dglilkley@outlook.com 

JJoohhnn  WWhhiitthhaamm  
IInnddeeppeennddeenntt  FFaammiillyy  

FFuunneerraall  SSeerrvviicceess  
  
  

TTeell::  0011994433  883311337755 

3344  LLeeeeddss  RRooaadd  
IILLKKLLEEYY    

LLSS2299  88DDSS  

email: j.whitham@btinternet.com 
www.johnwhitham.co.uk 

 

PPrree--ppaayymmeenntt  ffuunneerraall  ppllaannss  
  
  

  
In association with Jacksons Funeral Services 

•  HHAAIIRR  CCUUTT    •  BBEEAARRDD  TTRRIIMM  
•  NNOOSSEE  &&  EEAARR  WWAAXX  
•  SSKKIINN  FFAADDEE   
•  FFRREEEE  HHOOTT  &&  CCOOLLDD  DDRRIINNKKSS  

  
OOPPEENNIINNGG  TTIIMMEESS  

TTUUEESS--SSAATT  99::3300  AAMM––66  PPMM  
SSUUNNDDAAYY    1100  AAMM––44  PPMM  

MMoobb::  0077335544  994433775533  
96 Main Street, Addingham LS29 0NS 

Addingham Barbers 
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Addingham Primary School
Linda Spinks, Headteacher writes: 
As a new academic year is beginning, it is a time to reflect on our achievements last 
year and plan out our year ahead.
Our Amazing Musical The Year 3, 4, 5 and 6 children finished last year on a high with 
the most incredible performance of Joseph and the Amazing Technicolour Dreamcoat. 
The staff and children were extremely dedicated putting in extra time and effort to 
rehearsals, prop making and set design. Everyone who saw the show was blown away, 
and many (including me!) said it was like a professional West End Show. Our singers, 
dancers, actors and tech support were amazing!

Our new playground equipment is here 
and the children love playing on the new 
trim trail and play frames which allows 
children of all ages to access this active 
play and have lots to explore as they grow.
Community Day We also hosted a 
community day, when members of 
staff and families came into school on a 
sunny Saturday to spruce up our outdoor 
garden spaces. We created beautiful 
calm spaces for both play and learning 
opportunities,working alongside our 
community.

Gala As ever we are so proud to be a part of the Addingham community, and the gala 
just before the summer was such a wonderful day. The children loved creating costumes 
and proudly walked with our school or their other clubs and groups.  
D-Day celebrations were also a joy to be a part of with our previous Year 6 children 
sharing their learning and our choir enjoying the opportunity to sing for all who came. 
These opportunities and others like them help our children to develop their sense of 
belonging and are crucial to the building of their identity.

The Three Peaks Challenge I must mention 
three incredible boys from our new Year 
6, Jamie, Larry and Louis, who challenged 
themselves to walk the Yorkshire 3 Peaks 
on September 7th and raised £2000 for 
our school. This gesture really touched my 
heart. As a small village school we need all 
the support we can get to provide the best 
for our children. To take it upon themselves 
to raise much needed funds for our school 
shows how kind and determined our 
children are. They want to buy computing 

equipment which will benefit all classes for years to come. Please follow this link  to 
support them- https://gofund.me/c7205c7d.
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Addingham Primary School

Townhead Trading Estate 
E: andrewgreenmot@yahoo.com 

Tel: 01943 839735 

F 
FUZZY’S 
Hair & Nail Salon 

 

tel: 01943 830611 
2a Bolton Road, Addingham, LS29 0NR 

Friends of Addingham Primary School - FAPS 
FAPS | Ilkley | Facebook  
We are fortunate to have our Parent Teacher Association (PTA) who for 
years have supported our children and families, by raising funds for the 
playground, classroom equipment, iPads etc. They also put on lovely 

events such as discos, Christmas Fayre, Fireworks Night, Quiz Nights, this list goes on. 
These occasions are a wonderful way for 
the community and our children to come 
together. We have a new committee this year, 
who I am confident will continue the tradition 
of being a very supportive and successful 
PTA. Their first event, a sponsored Colour 
Run for all the children to take part in, was 
a huge success. Thank you for supporting 
them. Follow FAPS Facebook page for more 
community events and opportunities to help 
us provide the best for our children.
The Year ahead is already shaping up to be full of fun, enriching and exciting learning 
opportunities including us taking part in Young Voices (the largest children’s choir 
in the world), enhancing our Art Curriculum with an art specialist, further use and 
development of our outdoor learning, alongside our usual rich curriculum.
I look forward to welcoming and getting to know our new Reception starters and other 
new starters throughout the school and of course seeing how all the children flourish 
and develop in their next school year.

 
Printing & Copying Service 

CALL Peter on 01943 831525 
124 Main Street ● Addingham 
info@hadfieldphotocraft.co.uk     
www.hadfieldphotocraft.co.uk 

ADDINGHAM PRE SCHOOL 
Based at Addingham Primary School, Bolton Road, Addingham 

 
Early Years Care and Education  

for Children from 2 years ahead of starting school 
 

Open 8am-4.30pm, Mon-Fri (term time only) 
 

Nursery Grant for 2, 3 & 4 year olds  
and Fee Paying Places Available 

 
Contact for more information 01943 830450 

 
Email: info@addinghampreschool.org 

Visit our website: www.addinghampreschool.com 
  Addingham Pre-School 
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It’s been a busy 
year for CAA.  
By the time you 
read this we 
will have held 

all four of our special weeks focussing on waste, 
wildlife, water and carbon respectively. You 
can see more details about these weeks on the 
Events page of the CAA website: https://www.
climateactionaddingham.info

Also take a look at the website to see the list 
of our village environmental objectives, read 
about why we think each objective is important 

and see suggestions about how our objectives 
might be achieved.

Now towards the end of the year we turn our 
attention to our annual meeting to review the 
work being done by village community groups 
in tackling the climate change and biodiversity 
loss crises we face.  There will be displays and 
talks and chats over refreshments too!

How green is our village: 2024
Saturday 9th November, 2 pm – 6 pm

Memorial Hall

Climate Action Addingham (CAA)

Addingham Pop up Refill Stall 

•	 The Refill Stall is at Mount Hermon Coffee 
Pot on the second Thursday of the month 		
from 10.00 to 11.30 am  
	 o     Thurs 14 Nov. 
	 o     Thurs 12 Dec.

•	 Run by volunteers on a not-for-profit basis, 
which makes refilling plastic bottles with 
eco and  people friendly cleaning & washing 
products more affordable. 

•	 Products are sourced locally from Miniml in 
Cononley & the Friendly Soap Company in 
Hebden Bridge.

•		  Bring empty, clean bottles of any size for 
refilling (clear and wide necked are best). You 
can buy as much or as little as you like. We’ll 
have some empty bottles available too. 

	 WE STOCK

	 •  laundry liquid 	 •  fabric conditioner 
	 •  washing up liquid 	 •  surface cleaner
	 •  liquid soap 	 •  bodywash 
	 •  shampoo 	 •  soap bars 

Why not save some bottles to fill with soap or 
body wash to give as an eco-friendly present? 

Looking ahead to Christmas 
our soap and shampoo 
bars make 
a lovely 
stocking 
filler. 
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Addingham Good Neighbours
New members are always welcome.
We offer free transport in a minibus every Wednesday for those 
needing assistance.
Contact 01943 839425 or  addinghamgoodneighbours@gmail.com
WEEKLY ACTIVITIES
CraftShed - Mon 10-12 at the Scout Pavilion Hall
Come and enjoy making a wide range of items using wood & other 
materials.  Take part in fun quizzes and learn new practical skills with 
Ken and his team. 

Coffee & Cake - Wed 10.30 -12.30 at the Memorial Hall
Drop in for a drink & homemade cake or biscuit and have a chat from 10.30am. You can 
come from 10.30am or join the group after Pilates.
Pilates for Seniors - Wed 9.45–10.30   or   10.45-11.30
Have fun and improve your fitness with exercises and stretches. You can either sit or stand 
– no mats on the floor! Balls and stretchy bands etc are available to borrow. Good music 
included!  Great value at £4 weekly.
IT Support – Weds 12-1pm at the Mem Hall – fortnightly
Drop in with your tablet or phone and Jaime or Becky will help you with any problems 
however big or small. If you’re a beginner we have an iPad and mobile WiFi to get you 
started.

Our first Pilates Dance Party was so popular that we 
decided to hold another Summer Party in late July. With 
about 40 members and volunteers a good time was had 
by all.
Afterwards we asked some members for comments and 
this was their response.
“Once again thanks from all of us to the lovely 
volunteers and Sabine, our amazing Pilates teacher. We 
had another fantastic party on a Saturday afternoon – 
what more could you ask for. 
A ‘boogie’ with friends, plenty of laughter and a desire 
to do it all again! To all those who missed out do join us 
next time.”

THE LORD ADDINGHAM 
A friendly welcome awaits from Liam & his team.  

 

Open every day 11-00am to 11-30pm 
Food served until 9pm daily.  

11am to 3pm Coffee & Breakfast Roll £5. 
 

 

25% off mains for Seniors until 3pm Daily 
Bingo 7.30pm Tuesdays wintertime 

 
 

Main Street, Addingham, Ilkley, LS29 0PD. team@thela.uk 07394 817055  



Addingham Singers
The Addingham Singers have enjoyed a busy first half of the year with weekly choir practices 
and, for some members, additional rehearsals at the Addingham pantomime. We sing a 
variety of songs ranging from folk, Motown to classic pop songs and this was reflected in our 
choice of songs. 

First up was a performance 
at the Ilkley bandstand on 
a freezing cold and breezy 
April afternoon! Despite the 
cold we enjoyed ourselves 
and hopefully our audience 
of Grove shoppers and choir 
friends and family did too!
On June 6th this year the 
80th anniversary of D-Day 
was commemorated. The 
Addingham Singers played 

their part with an evening performance at the Swan pub drawing a huge crowd with 
audience members joining in with some of the songs. There were solos from some choir 
members and small group singing. On this occasion we were also lucky enough to be joined 
by a violinist, Jonathan Benn and a cellist, John Skilleter.  It was a very moving and special 
performance - thank you to everyone who joined us in marking this important anniversary.

Our next performance was at the Addingham 
Gala, which had a very different atmosphere. 
We firstly joined in with the parade down Main 
Street in our colourful costumes singing the 
‘Trolls’ theme tune “Can’t Stop the Feeling” and 
“You’ve Got a Friend”  from Toy Story! We were 
also up on the stage later on where we even got 
some audience members up and dancing. 
We very much appreciated the support from the 
sound desk crew which meant we had excellent 
sound. We had such a lot of fun and loved the 
whole movie-themed day.

After a well-deserved summer break the Addingham Singers will be returning to rehearsals 
in September with a number of new songs to learn, some older ones to refresh and 
Christmas on the horizon!
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Would you like to join us?
We are a friendly bunch and are always happy to welcome new members.

•	 Addingham Singers meet weekly on Monday evenings at 8-9.30pm. 
•	 Anyone with some singing experience is welcome. 
•	 If you think you’d like to join you can come for a taster 
•	 You can contact us via our Facebook page ‘The Addingham Singers’  
	 or via email on addinghamsingers@gmail.com  
	 or you can just turn up! 



Bradford City of Culture 2025
On our doorstep we will soon have access to more than 1,000 
new performances and events, a series of major arts festivals, and 
national and international collaborations. 

The team at Bradford 2025 claim that next year’s City Of Culture will 
have a transformational impact on Bradford – securing millions of 
pounds of investment and acting as a catalyst for creative place-
making and culture-led regeneration. 

Their programme goes live just as we publish this newsletter and we hope to link in many of 
our cultural activities here in the village over the next twelve months. 

Bradford 2025 will be for all of us to enjoy and support. Look out for press announcements 
of what’s coming up (we’ll also promote events locally) plus why not find out how you, 
your families and friends can get involved? Sign up as a Bradford 2025 Volunteer: they’re 
looking for more than 3,500 volunteers - there’s a variety of roles on offer and training too. 

And in case you are wondering about the logo …here’s the story!

‘b’ and ‘d’ form a heart – a positive, proud emblem. 
Gold, inspired by the golden glow  of sunlit sandstone architecture in Bradford city and 

the amber in the Bradford City A.F.C home kit. 
Green, from the district’s rural landscapes and domed mosques.  

Baby pink, inspired by Bradford’s humour, playfulness and peculiarity!   
2025 is the year to show Bradford some love 
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• Ceramics• Ceramics
• Porcelain• Porcelain

• Glass• Glass
• Mosaic• Mosaic

• Handmade• Handmade
• Natural Stone• Natural Stone

Design, style, and prices tailored
to individual needs.

For more information visit our 
showroom or contact us on 

Come and join us in our beautiful log cabin cafe 

located in an idyllic position 

on the banks of the River Wharfe in Addingham. 

Serving delicious homemade food 

from quality, locally sourced ingredients.

Open Wednesday to Sunday 9am until 4pm 

Breakfast served 9-11.30 

Lunch served 12 - 3 

Brunch served 9 - 3 on Sundays

Follow us on Instagram and Facebook 

for our latest news 

or visit hamiltonscafebistro.co.uk

NO BOOKING NECESSARY
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St Peter’s Addingham
Rector Mark Cannon writes:

About thirty years ago, a mother knocked on my door 
( I was a curate in Baildon) and asked me if I would 
christen her baby.  I said: 
“Yes, that is what we do”.  
“Oh, good” she replied,  
“Can you do it now?  And can I leave him with you 
while you do it, and I’lI pop to the shop whilst you get 
on with it?”
 

At the time,  I thought it was funny, 
but not all that strange. We used to 
get a lot of requests for baptisms  
and most weeks we’d open up the 
font and get the candles ready. 
Now the number of requests has 
collapsed, and we don’t do many at 
all.  This is such a shame. Baptism is 
a joyful turning point -  as the service 
says: 
“ from darkness into marvellous light”.  
It happens at any age, and it is never 
too late to take that step.  We might 
not get your shopping,  but we do 
think we have an amazing offer this 
week and every week in church.
More about this on our Alpha course. 
See Tamsin’s piece opposite for more 
information.

STEELS COACHES 
61 MAIN ST  ADDINGHAM 

01943 830206 
info@steelscoaches.co.uk 

HIRE 
12-75 

SEATER 

GREAT TOURS OF  
UK AND EUROPE 

AVAILABLE 
FOR  

PRIVATE 
HIRE 

COMPETITION 
STANDARD 
SNOOKER 

TABLE 
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Children and Family Events at St Peter’s Addingham 
 

 

 

 
 

Messy Church 
Our Messy Church sessions are always great fun. We have a story then do lots of different activities. 
Sometimes we go outside and use the lovely grounds surrounding St Peter’s, other times it’s arts and 
crafts and team building games. We have some singing and end our sessions with a shared meal. It’s a 
different way of doing church. Everyone’s always welcome and we love to see new faces! 

 
 

 

 

 

 

  
                            

                                  Our next Messy Church dates (all held at St. Peter’s) are: 
13th October -  24th November 

                                                    Family Fun Day 

 

 
 

 

                                                                                            St. Peter’s Family Fun Day was another huge 
success this year. Families enjoyed the happy and relaxed atmosphere, with refreshments indoors and 
out, petting animals, a variety of community stalls to visit, as well as games and races. We had two 
amazing bands, The Lost Embers and Route 65, plus Punch and Judy, and hurray, the rain held off!! 

 

 

 

 

 

Alpha Join us at The Fleece on Wednesdays at 7 starting in November, to explore 
life, faith and purpose – food, film and good conversation, give it a try! Find out more here  
 

Keep in touch  with our Children’s and Family events for Autumn, Christmas beyond - contact Tamsin 
childrenandfamilywork@stpetersaddingham.org.uk or via 01943 830306, or see our C.A.F.E Facebook 
page or the church website stpetersaddingham.org.uk or St. Peter’s Facebook page 
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Addingham Youth Centre
The Youth Centre is owned by the charitable 
trust Addingham Youth Council. We are 
located adjacent to Addingham Primary 
School, offering a large sports hall, a café area, 
two further leisure rooms and an office area.

Our regular users include: 

Kidfitcamp provide pre-school 
and after school clubs during 
term time and ‘holiday camps’ 
during the school holidays. 

Contact Johny Stourton : kidfitcamp@aol.co.uk 

AWARE (Airedale and Wharfedale autism resource) have a 
regular Friday evening booking during term time and holiday 
projects during the school holidays. Contact Rachel Miller:  
Rachel.Aware@outlook.com 

First Addingham Guides meet on a Monday evening during term time 

Contact 1staddinghamguides@gmail.com 

Making the building more comfortable and energy efficient 
This summer we are replacing the old storage heaters with a more energy efficient electric 
heating. We have just received a hard-won lottery grant! This will assist with the cost of 
replacing the old wooden single glazed windows with double glazed UPC units together 
with refurbishing the toilets. We also hope, later in the year, to install suspended ceilings 
together with LED lighting to the leisure areas. 

Lisle Richardson Chairman, Addingham Youth Centre

The space is open to all!
For enquiries and bookings:  lr@richardsonelectrical.co.uk

or mobile 07860230607

Can Do Tuition  
Qualified teacher in Addingham, 

providing tuition for 11+ High 
School Entrance Exams and all 

levels and abilities in Mathematics 
(from KS1 to GCSE Higher).  

Adults and students with Special 
Educational Needs/ Disabilities 
welcome. Daytime and evening 

sessions available. Contact Tracey, 
on 07816 433 851 or 

email candotuition@gmail.com 



Addingham Heritage Group
Chair of the Civic Society Heritage Group, Ian Cameron writes: 
We have a new addition to the village – an information board about the 
history of Low Mill. Now everyone walking along the Dales Way can stop by 
the weir and read about the remarkable stories of Low Mill.

•	 As a world first in spinning worsted 
yarn in 1787 

•	 As the scene of rioting in 1826
•	 As a contributor to the war effort 

building carburettors for Spitfires, 	
Hurricanes and Lancasters. 	

Unveiling the board, Simon Tennant, 
chair of the Parish Council said: “This 
is another excellent example of close 
working between the Parish Council 
and the Civic Society for the good of 
Addingham”. Gill Battarbee, chair of 
the Civic Society, said this was also a 
contribution to the aim of Bradford 
City of Culture 2025 to have a network 
of walks across the district.
The Heritage Group has also published 
a new version of the Addingham Blue 
Plaque Trail leaflet complete with QR 
codes and additional information. 
Please go the Addingham Civic Society 
website for more details. 

One of our next projects…….Could you share your experiences? 
 

We are now going to follow up suggestions made to the Heritage Group that we 
produce a record of How Addingham experienced the 2020 Covid Pandemic and 
the resulting lockdowns. 
•	 The lessons learnt could help future generations if such an event occurs again. 
•	 We know the village responded quickly by organising ways to support the 

vulnerable and those in need when we were told to “Stay Home and Stay Safe”. 
•	 We also want to understand the impact on businesses, on social life, working 

from home, schooling, education and health. 
•	 We especially want to capture how individuals and families were affected during 

the initial months, the periods of lockdown, the vaccine rollout, the return to a 
more normal pattern of life and  Long Covid. 

If you are willing to share your own experiences, we would be delighted to hear 
from you. Please email: chairman.addinghamheritagegroup@gmail.com
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Addingham Community Library
Our Volunteers This year we are still able to continue 
with the same core group of dedicated volunteers. 
They work hard to cover rota shifts, keep a check on 
poster updates and change regular window displays 
which are very much appreciated. New volunteers 
are always welcome to join us, learn the ropes and 
hopefully take over some older members’ duties.
Keeping up to date Recently we have weeded out 
books from the non-fiction and fiction shelves which 
haven’t been issued for over 2 years. These have been 

returned to Bradford and replacements requested.  
Donations of books have come in regularly which have been quickly catalogued and put 
on our shelves.  We are very grateful for these. Most are nearly new publications and in 
excellent condition.
Secretary and Treasurer We now have a new Secretary and Treasurer. Paul Henderson 
and Pauline Margiotta have worked for many years on these tasks. Simon and Emma 
Laurence have thankfully taken on the responsibility.
News in the press The news in local press informing of possible changes to Bradford 
Library opening hours does not affect us and we are able to continue with current times.

Storytime sessions run by Becs 
and Hayley are very popular 
every Weds mornings during 
term time.
Computer We have a public 
computer for use by library 
members giving free access 
to email, Internet search and 
ancestry web sites.  The free 
ancestry searches are very 
popular.  
Our Summer Reading 

Challenge was promoted by Addingham Primary School and our window display. We 
have difficulty encouraging young people in the village to use the Library so any help 
on this would be much appreciated!  Written by Carol Hindle

 

Open Tues to Sun 5.30pm - 10.30pm 
(Open Bank Holiday Mondays) 

View our online Take Away Menu 
myspicefusionaddingham.co.uk 

Call: 01943 830864 

Save money with our Loyalty Card 

137 Main Street, Addingham LS29 0LZ 
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Addingham Methodist Church
Dear Friends,

You may have noticed there is a “For Sale” sign up on our 
premises.  In addition to the “For Sale” sign, there is a banner on 
the railings which says, “Our home may be going to change . . . 
but our presence in Addingham will continue.”  Even though we 
are selling our building, we plan to continue to offer a Christian 
witness and presence as Methodists here in this village.  What 
would that look like?  
As I wrote in our Spring newsletter, you might find we’re 
meeting in the pub, coffee shop, or other local spaces including 
outdoors, as we seek to connect with God and each other.  We 
want to foster spiritual curiosity, welcoming those who have 
not joined us before.  Our congregation plans to continue to 
meet for worship, learning and outreach to the community and 
beyond.

Our Monday morning parent-led toddler group, Rainbow Tots, is now meeting in St. Peter’s 
Church Hall from 9:30-11:30am.  They are now called “Little Blossoms” and have operated 
throughout the summer school break. I plan to visit this toddler group once a month to share 

Bible-stories with them. All children and parents are 
welcome. 
This past July, we hosted a stall at the Gala, encouraging 
folks to pray and work for peace wherever they can.  
Peace is needed everywhere, ranging from our own 
hearts and homes to our nation and around the world.  
Paper doves were used to make a “peace tree” and 
many thanks to all who wrote thoughts and prayers.  
We asked God’s blessing upon them. 
Until we sell our premises, we will continue to use it 
for worship and activities and let it to hall user groups 
and one-off celebrations like children’s birthday parties.   

This Autumn, we will have two Local Arrangements services that enable many people to 
contribute to worship in creative ways, which in turn enhances personal faith.  You’re more 
than welcome to join us.
•	 Sunday 22nd September at 10:30am – Songs of Praise Service
•	 Sunday 3rd November at 10:30am – Taizé Service for All Saints Sunday 
Our Wednesday Club has resumed in our church twice monthly at 7:30pm.  This group hosts 
guest speakers who are knowledgeable on a variety of topics.   Please see the village diary in the 
Hub for more details on the speakers and dates, and What’s On. p.27
All are welcome to attend these meetings . . . bring a friend too.
Harvest time is upon us and we celebrated Harvest on Sunday 6th October. We collected much 
needed items for Keighley Salvation Army and Keighley Women’s Aid.  Please see our website 
for more details about our donations. www.addinghammethodistchurch.org.uk.  
As we continue to journey this new-to-us path, we are encouraged.  Many folk have expressed 
their concerns and hopes about our church’s future to me and to the congregation.  We trust in 
God who is the Source of Possibility.  Echoing the words of Emily Dickinson, we strive to “dwell 
in possibility” as we take the next faithful step.  May it be so for all of us.
Every blessing, 
Rev. Shannon 

Addingham Village News Page 17



CLARKE FOLEY VOUCHERS
This autumn there will be the annual distribution of vouchers, to spend in the village, 

 to the senior citizens of Addingham for men aged 65 and over and women aged 60 and over.
Collect your vouchers in Addingham Memorial Hall 

on Tuesday November 19th 
between 10.00am and 12.00 noon and 1.00pm to 3.00pm.

You will need to bring evidence to prove current residence in Addingham. 
Notices will be going up on the village notice boards early November.

The Addingham NHS Walking Group was 
launched in September 2023 to encourage 
us all to walk to keep fit, to meet new 
people and to explore the local area. 
We are a friendly group that meets each 
Wednesday at Addingham War Memorial 
at 10.00 for a walk in and around 
Addingham.

Each walk lasts for one to one and a half 
hours. The walks use the many footpaths 
and snickets in the village itself as well 
as the Dales Way footpath by the river. 
One of the pleasures of walking all year 
round is seeing the seasonal changes in 
nature and enjoying the ever changing 
community led gardens throughout the 
village.

There are some gradients on some of 
our walks but we are rewarded with 
a ‘breather’ and good views of the 
countryside surrounding the village. Many 
of our walking routes can be adapted for 

those wishing to avoid hills and uneven 
ground or for those that prefer to do a 
shorter walk. 
All walks are free of charge and there is no 
need to book, but we do ask that you walk 
in suitable footwear and wear suitable 
clothing for the weather conditions on the 
day. As yet we have not cancelled a walk 
due to the weather, so yes, you can walk 
with an umbrella when it is raining and 
walk with an ice cream when it’s sunny!
To finish the morning we end the walk at 
The Hub for optional refreshments and a 
chat.
For more information call the Well 
Together Service on 01274 259190 or visit 
their Website https://www.bdct.nhs.uk/
services/well-together-service/
Alternatively, come and have a chat with 
us at The Hub when we have finished our 
walk, we will make you most welcome.

Brenda Jones, NHS Walk Leader

Addingham NHS Walking Group

Sue Ross Art Class 
Wednesday 1.30pm-3.30pm 
Methodist Church Hall (Chapel St) 
 
Tel: 07962 187533 
Email: susanroxanne@hotmail.com 

Clarke Foley Vouchers
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Addingham Allotments and Gardens Association (AAGA)
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We’ve been busy! Back in April we staged 
our first Spring Flower Show in five years. 
We didn’t know what to expect, especially 
after enduring a prolonged spell of inclement 
weather in the lead-up to the event, but 
we were delighted with the response from 
our local community, both as exhibitors and 
visitors. We’re now looking forward to an even 
bigger and better event next year! 

Our plant sale and 
coffee morning in 
July was a lovely, 
informal and 
relaxed gathering, 
made possible 
by the generous 
donations of plants 
from our members. 
Our monthly talks have also been very well-attended, featuring a wonderful variety 
of guest speakers who have covered a wide range of topics. A big thank you to Jane for 
organising these! We’re already planning to make next year’s talks just as exciting and 
informative! 
And of course, our pièce de resistance: the Annual Show in August. It was wonderful 
to see so many exhibits displayed so beautifully in the Mem Hall, and not just the fruit, 
vegetables and flowers. The quality of the handicrafts, homecrafts, the baking, floral art 
and photography was just stunning. 

Congratulations to our long-standing association member Marilyn, who 
deservedly won the Fleece Cup for most points awarded in Show. 
I would like to say a big thank you to all our members, volunteers, 
committee members, speakers and the wider village community. 
Without your dedication and support our group wouldn’t be able to 
thrive as it does. Your loyalty is truly appreciated. We are delighted 
that our membership is fast approaching 100 in only the second 
year since the re-launch of the association. If you’re interested in 
learning more, getting involved or meeting new people, please do 
get in touch or come along to one of our monthly meetings. We are 

committed to making our association inclusive across the entire gardening spectrum. So, 
whether you have an allotment, a garden, a few 
pot plants or even just a couple of window boxes 
- or maybe none of these but have a passion 
for gardening, the environment, or perhaps just 
a warm feeling for Monty Don (!!) - please do 
consider joining us.

You can find us at www.addinghamaga.org.uk  
or by emailing us at info@addinghamaga.co.uk 
Stewart Taylor,  Association Chair

 

AAGA What’s On:
Saturday 19th October: PumpkinFest, 
Addingham Primary School 10am to 12 noon
Thursday 31st October: Brian Hackett 
‘Creating an Inspirational Garden’ 7pm 
Mt. Hermon
Thursday 21st November: Charles Hartley 
‘Bargain Hunt’ joint event with Civic Society 
7pm Mem Hall



 Addingham Drama  Group
Written by David Tomlinson

In April, Addingham Drama Group performed 
Ray Cooney’s classic farce, 
Out of Order. This followed last year’s hugely 
successful run of How the Other Half Loves 
and the audiences returned in their droves 
selling out the Memorial Hall once again in 
a hugely enjoyable five night run. Below is 
from a review in the Ilkley Gazette:

“This is farce at its best : characters are 
attributed different names and relationships 
to try and disguise what’s going on; there are 
people running in and out of rooms through 
doors and windows, and there always seems 
to be someone hidden in the wardrobe! 
Exasperation, deceit, threats of violence, 
greater threats of passion and a very brief 
episode of streaking! Jane Aldridge has done 
a great job of directing it!”

In August we held our annual Drama Group 
bowls event which was thoroughly enjoyed 
by all. The 
winners 
were Sylvia 
Copping and 
Brian Falshaw, 
congratulations 
to them! 

Page 20 Addingham Village News

Ilkley 
Cleaning 
Services 

• Traditional Window Cleaner 

• All Aspects of Window Cleaning 

• PVC Cleaned 

• Conservatory Roofs Cleaned 

• Paths, Patios & Decking Cleaned 

• Gutters Cleaned, Repaired & Replaced 

• Jet Washing  

• Carpet Cleaning 

07557 792677 
 07944 191480  

ilkleycleaning@gmail.com 

A note for your 2025 Diary
This autumn we will be reading

Key for Two by John Chapman and Dave Freeman
with a view to it being our Spring 2025 play.

Addingham Drama Group 
is always looking for new members 

for on and off stage roles. 
If you’d like to get involved, 

Contact David Tomlinson on 07960 970087 
email: addinghamdramagroup@outlook.com.



MMuuiirrhheeaadd  DDeennttaall  HHeeaalltthh  
103, Main Street, Addingham LS29 0PD 
01943 830079 
www.addinghamdentist.co.uk 
 
 
 

Dental Health: Gum Health: Dental Implants: Clear Braces 

Ask about our same day crowns 
and veneers using CEREC  
(no impressions required) 
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Eat, Drink and Socialise 
 

 

Café, rustic accommodation 
and events space 

 

Check our website for 
our latest opening hours 

www.backothhillfarm.co.uk 
Storiths, Bolton Abbey 

Addingham Women’s Institute
Addingham WI is part of the National Federation of Women’s Institutes which is the 
largest voluntary women’s organisation in the UK and is run for its members by its 

members. 
Addingham WI meetings, with 
fascinating talks, demos and 
refreshments, are held on the second 
Tuesday of each month, 7.30pm at 
Mount Hermon Chapel. 
Visitors are always welcome. 
WI craft, chat and scrabble afternoons 
are held every Monday  at 2.00pm at 
The Hub, Addingham except the first 
Monday of each month when the 
WI Book Club meets. 

WI members and friends also enjoy many interesting and engaging outings. 
This summer these have included a theatre trip to Ilkley Playhouse, a visit 
to Care for Life, Cookridge including afternoon tea and an outing to York 
Gate Garden. Why not come along for a visit? 
For What’s On and our contact details see p27. Lorinda Robinson

Addingham WI members celebrating D-Day & serving drinks 
and homemade cakes outside The Hub

A selection of the many items the WI craft group has made for a variety of organisations. 
Items include neonatal babies’ hats, Dementia patients Twiddle Muffs & soft dolls, beanie hats for the Homeless 

not Hopeless charity, hearts for St James’s Hospital and Christmas decorations for members. 



Mount Hermon
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Mount Hermon would like to welcome their new pastor, Pastor Charles Martin.
Pastor Martin can be contacted on kitmartin1000@gmail.com

MOUNT HERMON WESLEYAN CHAPEL
SUNDAY WORSHIP 10.30am

A Series of studies on the Good News of Jesus 
Christ and its message for us today

And we extend a warm invitation to our meetings 
with refreshments

TUESDAYS 2pm	 Bible Study or Prayer Meeting
THURSDAYS 
10-11.30am	 Coffee Morning
LAST SATURDAY	 Coffee Morning + Home Baking 
of the month	 & Bric-a-Brac Stalls 
10-11.30am	

Keighley Plastic Model Club (KPMC)

 

As the name suggests this is a club all about plastic models. 
KPMC covers every genre
• Aircraft   • Armour   • Figures
• Fantasy   • Gunpl   • and more. 
About Us: With c. 40 members from Airedale, Wharfedale and surrounding areas we 
meet twice a month. Every second Thursday the club meets at the Applegarth Club in 
Riddlesden and generally, the last Sunday of the month at The Hub in Addingham.
We recently provided models for the D-Day Anniversary display in The Hub which houses 
our monthly “Bring and Build” sessions. These run from 10am – 3.30pm with lunch at 
the Swan or Heifer. The club is open to anybody of any age or skill level and whether you 
want to improve your modelling skills, show like-minded friends your work or just make 

some new friends KPMC would be delighted 
to welcome you.
The club also puts on its own model show 
with clubs from all over the North of England 
showing their models and spending money 
with the vendors present.
Written by Neil Godden

If you’d like more information please contact 
Neil Godden neilgodden@gmail.com

look us up on Facebook or pop into The Hub itself. 



Introducing your new Parish Councillor - Andrew Hastings
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I was born 
and raised in 
Addingham and 
spent the first 
20 years of my 
life living in the 
village.  
I left to attend 
university and 
I have a degree 

and Diploma in Management Studies from 
Sheffield Hallam University. 
After graduation I then spent the next 35 
years in “exile” living in Nottingham. During 
this period I was employed in various IT 
related roles. This included a significant 
number of years managing the European 
Data Centres for a large global travel 
management company in the UK, Germany 
and Spain. As well as travel management  
 

I have worked in healthcare, financial 
services and logistics.
I recently returned to the village and now 
work part time as IT Manager for the 
Yorkshire Air Ambulance. The rest of the time 
I am working on the livestock farm that I run 
with my partner. This allows me to use my 
IT skills and knowledge to help an amazing 
charity develop its IT infrastructure and time 
to run and expand the farm. 
I have recently become involved with the 
Addingham Beer Festival and the Gala and 
I am a member of both committees. In 
my spare time (when I get some!) I enjoy 
watching sport, particular rugby union and 
cricket.
I feel that by being a member of the Parish 
council I can help to maintain the village’s 
identity, whilst using my experience and 
knowledge to move the village forward in an 
ever changing world.

Wulfherans
We’re a 
friendly, 
mixed, all-
age social 
group, 
meeting 
on the first 
Tuesday 
each 
month in 
St. Peter’s 
Hall, just 
waiting to 

welcome you to our varied and enjoyable 
programme of talks, visits and meals. 
This year already we’ve learned about the 
archaeology beneath our feet and local 
history around us, shared in a moving 
Easter reflection, enjoyed a delicious 
afternoon tea and a fun BBQ, and been on 
a summer garden visit.
Over this Autumn and Winter there’ll be 
“A Vintage Affair” with Jill Jeffrey on 1st 
October, a Quiz with Pie & Pea Supper on 
5th November, our Annual Dinner on 3rd  
December at the Craven Heifer, and then 

on 7th January a Twelfth Night Party. (You 
need to pre-book for meetings with food 
(which is always scrumptious!))
Sounds like you? Give us a try - a warm 

welcome awaits you, whoever you 
are – some of our members travel miles 
to join us! You can come as a one-off 
guest, or better still join as a member! 
Find out more from 01943 830306 or 
stpetersaddingham.org.uk/life-at-st-
peters/social-events/
(PS Our funny name comes from Wulfhere, 
the Anglo Saxon Bishop who lived for a while 
in Addingham in the year 867

Some of us during an earlier Wulfherans 
visit to Birstwith Hall 

One of our delicious Afternoon Teas
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Addingham Probus Club
WHAT IS PROBUS?

WHO ARE ITS MEMBERS?

WHAT DOES IT DO?

CAN I JOIN?

HOW DO I FIND OUT MORE? 

Addingham PROBUS Club is a local association of retired 
and semi-retired PROfessional and BUSiness people, and 
others who are looking for fellowship and an extension of 
their interests.
The club is autonomous and chooses its own rules and 
programme. Here at Addingham we meet, monthly, for coffee 
& biscuits, with guest speakers, followed by, if desired, a light 
lunch at the Fleece. We organise day trips and Christmas 
lunch to which partners and friends are invited. 
The club elects its own officers, typically a president, vice-

president, secretary, treasurer, speaker-finder and membership secretary.
PROBUS Clubs do not exist to raise money for charity, although some choose to run 
occasional fund-raising events and raffles.
PROBUS is NOT a fundraising organisation
PROBUS exists to provide a social forum, 
fellowship and friendship for like-minded 
people
PROBUS is not affiliated to a central 
organising body
Each PROBUS Club sets its own rules
The origins of PROBUS were with Rotary, 
who sponsored the first clubs
PROBUS Clubs  Have no upper 
or lower age limits
Written by Steve Crossley-Smith

Find out more 
by visiting one of our meetings at

Addingham Memorial Hall
1st. Thursday monthly at 10.00am

Or contact
Steve Crossley-Smith

Tel: 01943 830640
 e-mail:  crossleysmith@btinternet.com

Our Autumn Meetings
Sept. 5th	 The Workhouse,  Denise Adler
Oct. 3rd	 The Land of Sand and Oil, 
	 John Gilleghan                           
Nov.7th	 A Personal Experience of 
	 Reality TV, Malcolm Johnson
Dec.5th	 Leeds History, Alun Pugh
Dec. 12th	 Christmas Lunch at Skipton 
	 Golf Club



Addingham Community Resilience Plan

T:  01943 830367 
www.addinghamsurgery.co.uk 

Cllr Catherine Coates writes:                                                                          
For the last two years the Parish Council has been 
working alongside Bradford Council putting together 
a Community Resilience Plan, previously known as an 
Emergency Plan. The aim is for the Parish Council to 
have resources in place in case of an emergency. This 
could be due to a number of events such as flooding, 
power cuts or traffic accidents, a few of which we have 
already witnessed and attended locally.

The plan would only 
be implemented in 
a situation when 
emergency services or 
Council Officers could 
not attend. In this case 
Bradford Council would 
direct the Parish Council 
to implement the plan.  
Parish councillors have 

and are undertaking training to cover the scenarios that 
we might face.
The Parish Council has a good understanding of the 
village and the areas of concern should an incident 
occur. However we are also very aware that we have 
a community with many residents and businesses that 
could also contribute to our team. 
If you would like to join the Emergency Plan team we 
would love to hear from you. It could be that you have 
training, professional qualifications or a friendly nature 
and would be willing to help in an emergency event. 
Catering for anyone affected could be as simple as 
comforting and making a brew!  We invite any residents 
to contact the Parish Council if they would like to be 
involved.

We also ask anyone who feels vulnerable to let us know 
how we could help them in a situation such as a power 

cut or a flood.
We are all proud to 
represent the village 
as your councillors and 
therefore want to be 
there for you in a 
worrying event. Addingham is well known for its 

community spirit and we hope that this can be seen in the Community Resilience Plan.   
Contact us: 01943 831758  clerk@addingham-pc.gov.uk
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Eat • Sleep • Drink

Voted ‘Best pub in  
Addingham  
and Ilkley!’

01943 831548
cravenheifer-addingham.co.uk

Accidents shut the bypass



New Homes In Addingham
Proposed reforms to the National Planning Policy Framework (NPPF), the impact on 
national housing targets and implications for our village

There is a general consensus that England is in the grip of a housing crisis. The main 
reasons put forward are that insufficient houses are being built resulting in new homes 
being unaffordable for many potential purchasers. There are also questions as to whether 

these new houses are fit for purpose. 
Consultation To facilitate these ambitious goals 
Government is consulting on the proposed reforms to 
the current National Planning Policy Framework (NPPF), 
its overarching planning policy guidance. A consultation 
including 106 questions,  was carried out during August and 
September, and the final version of the revised NPPF should 
be published by the end of the year, the results of which 

will eventually be posted on the government website. 
What does this mean for us? It would be good to give a simple answer as to how the 
proposed changes are likely to affect Addingham. However, nothing is straightforward in 
planning!  Bradford is working on the next stage of its Local Plan, a Draft Regulation 19 
document, identifying detailed sites to accommodate the requisite number of houses across 
the district.

Under the last Government Bradford was originally 
required to build 1,700 homes pa, a number subsequently 
increased to 2,295 homes pa (+35%) which is the 
figure currently being applied. However under the new 
Government’s proposed calculation, the 35% uplift is being 
removed from the 20 largest cities (including Bradford) so 
the target drops to 2,089 homes pa thus casting doubt on 
our situation!

In summary it is not clear what the impact will be for Addingham but it will probably delay 
publication of Bradford’s Draft Reg 19 report. However, there will be huge pressure on Local 
Authorities to get houses built and that will be felt in Addingham!

For more information The Government 
Consultation Document together with the 
current NPPF Policy containing changes the 
Government wishes to make, in the Planning 
section of the Civic Society Website. 
https://www.addinghamcivicsociety.org.uk
/acs/planning/major-documents
Malcolm Keeble, 
Chair of Civic Society Planning Group
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New Housing Targets 
The new Government has acted swiftly by increasing the annual target from the 
current 300,000 new homes per annum (pa) to 370,000 pa with 1,500,000 to be 
built by the next election. 
It is worth noting that the last Government struggled to build 200,000 homes pa!
Housing quality is to be addressed by the wider use of “Design Codes”. There 
will be a higher percentage of “affordable” homes and homes for social rent.
Locally, in Yorkshire and the Humber Region, the construction target has been 
increased from 18,699 to 27,433 pa.

Addingham Target the latest 
number is 175 houses over 
the next 15 years. It is unclear 
whether the uplift for Yorkshire 
and the Humber will have an 
impact on this number. 



What’s On
Groups which hold weekly, or bi-monthly meetings are listed in full in the first section 
only, where the pattern of regular sessions is indicated.
For further details on any of the events/meetings listed, please use the contact 
information on the Voluntary Organisations listing.
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October
14th Addingham Good Neighbours Craft shed. Mondays Scout Pavilion Hall 10 - Noon
14th WI Craft & Chat  The Hub 1.30pm-4pm
14th Addingham Singers Mount Hermon 8pm-9.30pm
15th Addingham NHS Walking Group. Tuesdays War Memorial 10am-11.30am
16th Addingham Good Neighbours. 

Coffee & Cake & Pilates for Seniors. 
Memorial Hall 9.45am –12.30

16th Storytime & Crafts Library 10am – 10.30/45am
16th Wednesday Club – Talk- Role of the Magistrate Methodist Church 7.30pm
17th Coffee Pot Mount Hermon 10-11.30am
18th Cinema Clubs Film Night – see poster Memorial Hall 7.30pm
19th AA & GA PumpkinFest Primary School 10am -Noon
20th Addingham Ceilidh Club (3rd Sunday of the month) Memorial Hall 7.30pm -9.30pm
21st Addingham Good Neighbours Craft shed Scout Pavilion Hall 10 - Noon
21st WI Craft & Chat The Hub 1.30pm -4pm
21st Bereavement Group The Hub 7pm
21st Addingham Singers Mount Hermon 8pm-9.30pm
22nd Addingham NHS Walking Group War Memorial 10am-11.30am
23rd Addingham Good Neighbours. 

Coffee & Cake & Pilates for Seniors 
Memorial Hall 9.45am –12.30

23rd Storytime & Crafts. Wednesdays Library 10am – 10.30/45am
24th Coffee Pot Mount Hermon 10-11.30am
26th Coffee Morning ( Last Saturday of the month) Mount Hermon 10am -11am
28th Addingham Good Neighbours Craft shed Scout Pavilion Hall 10 - Noon
28th Addingham Singers Mount Hermon 8pm-9.30pm
29th Addingham NHS Walking Group War Memorial 10am -11.30am
30th Addingham Good Neighbours. 

Coffee & Cake & Pilates for Seniors.
Memorial Hall 9.45am –12.30

31st Coffee Pot Mount Hermon 10-11.30am
31st AA & GA “Creating an Inspirational Garden.” Brian Hackett Mount Hermon 7pm

November
1st Cinema Club Film Night….see poster Memorial Hall 7.30pm
4th Bereavement Group The Hub 7pm
5th Wulfherans Quiz with Pie & Pea Supper St Peter’s 7.30pm
6th Wednesday Club 

Talk – Commonwealth War Graves Commission
Methodist Church 7.30pm

6th Alpha at The Fleece with St. Peter’s  The Fleece 7pm
7th Probus Club –A personal experience of reality TV. 

Malcolm Johnson
Memorial Hall 10am -Noon

9th The Saplings The Hub 10am -12pm
9th CAA Annual Village Meeting & Presentations Memorial Hall 2 – 6pm
10th Remembrance Sunday Service St Peters 10.45am
10th Remembrance Sunday Parade War Memorial 
12th WI – AGM with wine & cheese Memorial Hall 7.30pm
13th Alpha at The Fleece with St. Peter’s  The Fleece 7pm
14th Coffee Pot & Pop up re-fill stall Mount Hermon 10am-11.30am
17th Addingham Ceilidh Club Memorial Hall 7.30pm
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18th Bereavement Group The Hub 7pm
19th Clarke Foley Voucher day Memorial Hall 10am - Noon 

& 1pm-3pm
20th Wednesday Club – Talk –Hearing dogs for the deaf Methodist Church 7.30pm
20th Alpha at The Fleece with St. Peter’s  The Fleece 7pm
21st Civic Society Speaker Meeting , with AA & GA  Charles 

Hartley, “Bargain Hunt”
Memorial Hall 7.30pm

23rd Coffee Morning Mount Hermon 10am-11am
23rd  Totally Addingham Christmas Market followed by 

Christmas Lights switch on by the Christmas tree
The Swan carpark for market 
from 1pm. Switch on 5pm

24th St Peters Messy Church St Peters 4pm
27th Alpha at The Fleece with St. Peter’s  The Fleece 7pm
30th Coffee Morning Mount Hermon 10am -11am
30th Yorkshire Cancer Research Fundraising Coffee Morning Memorial Hall 10am -Noon

December
1st Christingle 

Advent Evensong
St Peters 4pm 
St Peters 6pm

2nd Bereavement Group The Hub 7pm
3rd Wulfherans Annual Dinner The Craven Heifer 7.30pm
4th Wednesday Club – Debbie & Friends Festive 

Entertainment
Methodist Church 7.30pm

4th Alpha at The Fleece with St Peters The Fleece 7pm
5th Probus Club -Leeds History. Alun Pugh Memorial Hall 10am- Noon
7th The Saplings The Hub 10am -12pm
10th WI Members Christmas Party Memorial Hall 7pm
10th Christmas Cheer concert, Fairfax Singers St Peters 7pm
12th Coffee Pot & Pop up re-fill stall Mount Hermon 10am -11.30am
12th Probus Club- Christmas Lunch. Skipton Golf Club
12th Civic Society Christmas Party Memorial Hall 7.30pm
15th Addingham Ceilidh Club Memorial Hall 7.30pm
18th Outdoor Carols with animals St Peters Field 5pm
22nd Christmas Carol Service “Lessons and Carols” St Peters 6pm
24th Family Crib Service St Peters 4pm
24th Christmas Eve Midnight Christmas Communion St Peters 11.30pm
25th Christmas Day Family Communion St Peters 10am

January 2025
2nd Probus Club – Memorial Hall 10am - Noon
6th Bereavement Group The Hub 7pm
7th Wulfherans St Peter’s Church Hall
11th The Saplings The Hub 10am -12pm
11th Cinema Club Film Night….see poster Memorial Hall 7.30pm
14th WI – Talk – Dry Stone Walling Mount Hermon 7.30pm
15th Wednesday Club – Talk – John Burland. Walking In 

West Yorkshire
Methodist Church 7.30pm

16th Civic Society Speaker Meeting – Jim Robinson. 
“Richard III: Hero or Villain?”

Memorial Hall 7.30pm

19th Addingham Ceilidh Club Special Memorial Hall 7.30pm
20th Bereavement Group The Hub 7pm
25th Coffee Morning Mount Hermon 10am-11.30am
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February 
1st The Saplings The Hub 10am -12pm
3rd Bereavement Group The Hub 7pm
4th Wulfherans St Peter’s Church Hall
5th Wednesday Club – Hug on a tray. Leslie Noble Methodist Church 7.30pm
14th, 
15th  
& 
19th 
20th 
22nd

Addingham Pantomime Presents 
Beauty & The Beast 

                                      

Memorial Hall. Weekday 
Evening performances  
start at  7.30pm 
Saturday 10th 
Matinee 1pm & 5pm 
Saturday 17th 
1pm & 6.30pm

11th WI – Talk – Cavendish Pianos Mount Hermon 7.30pm
19th Wednesday Club – Riding for the Disabled Methodist Church 7.30pm
20th Probus Club - Memorial Hall 10am-Noon
22nd Coffee Morning Mount Hermon 10am – 11.30am
27th Civic Society Speaker meeting – 

Addingham Environment Group
Memorial Hall 7.30pm

28th Cinema Club Film Night….see poster Memorial Hall 7.30pm

March
1st The Saplings The Hub 10am -12pm
1st Methodist Church Pancake Affair Coffee Morning Memorial Hall 10am-11.30am
3rd Bereavement Group The Hub 7pm
4th Wulfherans St Peter’s Church Hall
5th Wednesday Club –Talk -  A Restless Writer. 

Antony Johnston
Methodist Church 7.30pm

6th Probus Club- Memorial Hall 10am -Noon
11th WI – Talk – Lost Stories and Poetry of Yorkshire Mount Hermon 7.30pm
14th Cinema Clubs Film Night….see poster Memorial Hall 7.30pm
16th Addingham Ceilidh Club Memorial Hall 7.30pm
17th Bereavement Group The Hub 7pm
19th Wednesday Club – Talk - Repair shop a TV appearance Methodist Church 7.30pm
20th Civic Society Speaker Meeting – Denton Hall. Part 2 Memorial Hall 7.30pm
29th Coffee Morning Mount Hermon 10am-11.30am

April
1st Wulfherans St Peter’s Church Hall
2nd Wednesday Club – Talk - Story of Ripon Cathedral Methodist Church 7.30pm
5th Civic Society Spring Fayre Memorial Hall 10am -Noon
7th Bereavement Group The Hub 7pm
11th Cinema Clubs Film Night……see poster Memorial Hall 7.30pm
12th Allotment & Gardens Spring Show Memorial Hall 10am -Noon
16th Wednesday Club – Back in time for tea TV programme Methodist Church 7.30pm
17th Civic Society Speaker Meeting – Sally Robinson. 

“The Washburn Assemblage”
Memorial Hall 7.30pm

20th Addingham Ceilidh Club Memorial Hall 7.30pm
21st Bereavement Group The Hub 7pm
22nd – 
26th

Addingham Drama Group presents – See poster Memorial Hall 7.30pm



Addingham Barbers 07354 943753
Addingham Cricket Club welcomes you on 
matchdays between April and September. 
Quality cricket, bar and food. 
Contact Peter on 07734 331481
Addingham Ducklings - Affordable, family 
run, child led setting for 1-4year olds. 
Opening school hours, serving home cooked 
food. Message 07454 221911
Addingham Newsagents - 
We deliver your favourite newspapers and 
magazines delivered direct to your home 
(daily or just once a week) please email Mark 
at addinghamnewsagents@btinternet.com 
or call 07359 840166
Addingham Pre-School - Term time only, 
ages 2 and over. Full and half days. 
Contact 01943 830450. 
info@addinghampreschool.org
Addingham Sandwich Shop - Hot & cold 
sandwiches, baguettes, paninis, soups, hot 
lunches, salads, cakes, snacks, hot drinks, 
milk, eggs, bread to order. Gift boxes & 
hampers made to order. Afternoon tea boxes 
and outside catering platters also available. 
01943 839009  
Cutting Line - Unisex Hair Salon, 98 Main 
Street 01943 830409
David C Thompson - Painter & Decorator 
Dedicated to High Quality Workmanship. 
01943 830392 / 07940 354160
DGL - Suppliers and installers of quality 
windows and doors 01943 830379 
dglilkley@outlook.com www.dgl-ilkley.co.uk
H & J Adams - Hardware, Gifts & Garden 
Sundries. 141 Main Street  01943 830257
Joe Tetley - All Aspects of Joinery. 
No job too small. joe.tetley@gmail.com 
07969 458057
Lime Kiln - Quality Hand Made Funiture, 
Bespoke Kitchens - Townhead Trading Estate 
01943 830099 www.limekilnfurniture.com

Lucy Hartley Accountancy  - 07754 949881 
lucy@lucyhartleyaccountancy.co.uk 
www.lucyhartleyaccountancy.co.uk

Robert Neilson School of Motoring 
07903 326390 / 01943 839780

On the Moor With Helen Sky Roberts. 
Wild photography lessons. 
Cards & Prints  
helenskyroberts@gmail.com

Rowlands Pharmacy - Advice on all 
minor ailments and we can collect your 
prescriptions from local GP Surgeries - 
01943 831462 www.rowlandspharmacy.co.uk

Stephen Gill Plumbing Services 
40 years experience. Now specialising in 
small plumbing jobs. All plumbing repairs. 
Taps. Toilet repair and replacements. 
Outside taps. Also handyman service 
available. 
07850 318300. 01943 831364

RJP Services - General Property Repairs and 
Handyman. Call Richard on 07703 476392 

SK Hall - S K Hall & Son - Building and 
Roofing Contractors. Contact James Hall 
07504 619383

Sue Ross Art - Art classes. 01943 831093 or 
07962 187533 or email her at 
susanroxanne@hotmail.com for details.

Sue Ross Fitness - Exercise to music. 
Ring Sue on 07962 187533 or email her at 
susanroxanne@hotmail.com for details.

Wharfedale Kennels & Cattery - Plus 
Grooming & Microchipping, Addingham 
Moorside. 01943 831892

Local businesses and services

A BIG Thankyou to these and all our 
businesses and services whose ads 

appear throughout
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Voluntary Organisations and Groups
Addingham Allotments and Gardens 
Association 
Stewart Taylor info@addinghamaga.org.uk  
www.addinghamaga.org.uk

Addingham Anglers - Peter Bell		
pbaaa@btinternet.com

Addingham Civic Society  - Gill Battarbee		
chairman@addinghamcivicsociety.co.uk 
www.addinghamcivicsociety.org.uk

Addingham Cycling - 
www.addinghamcycleroutes.co.uk	

Addingham Environment Group - 
Rick Battarbee  aeg@addingham.info 
www.addinghamenvironmentgroup.org.uk  

Addingham Garden Friends - Rita Leleux 
gardenfriends@addingham.info

Addingham Good Neighbours - 
Diana Keeble 01943 839425 
addinghamgoodneighbours@gmail.com

Addingham NHS Walking Group 
Brenda Jones 01274 259190

Addingham Pre-School 01943 830450	
info@addinghampreschool.org

Addingham Singers - Bek Olive		
addinghamsingers@gmail.com

Beer Festival - Richard Hunter Rowe		
beer@addinghambeerfest.co.uk 
www.addinghambeerfest.co.uk

Bowling Club - Barry Fielding 
07905 361456 barryfielding1@yahoo.co.uk 
www.addinghambowlingclub.com

Brownies - Phoebe Kidd and 
Stefanie Whitaker 07814 625042 
addinghambrownies@gmail.com

Camera Club - ilkleycameraclub.co.uk	

Ceilidh Club liz.ilkley@btinternet.com

Climate Action Addingham - Clerk to the 
Parish Council - clerk@addingham-pc.gov.uk 
www.climateactionaddingham.info

Cricket Club adult players	 - Peter Etchells	
07734 331481 peteretchells06@gmail.com

Cricket Club Junior players - Richard 
Hannam  07803 159640 
Richie_ah@hotmail.co.uk

Drama Group - David Tomlinson 
07960 970087 
addinghamdramagroup@outlook.com

Film Club - Dawn Brady dawn.brady@nhs.net

First Responders - Emma Turner  
07811 203036 addinghamcfr@gmail.com

Gala Committee - Richard Hunter Rowe 		
 Richard.HunterRowe@gmail.com

Guides 01943 839637	
1staddinghamguides@gmail.com

Hub - Wendy Green 01943 831758	
admin@addingham-pc.gov.uk 
www.addingham-pc.gov.uk

Library - Carol Hindle		
addinghamcommunitylibrary@live.co.uk       

Little Blossoms Babies & Toddlers 
Hayley & Stacy 07837 178094 
littleblossomssoftplay@gmail.com   

Methodist Church - Rev Shannon Delaureal	
01943 430345 
shannon.delaureal@methodist.org.uk

Memorial Hall - Wendy Green		
wendygreen21@gmail.com

Mount Hermon - Jan Potter 
07954 992867 janpotter@blueyonder.co.uk
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Voluntary Organisations and Groups cont.
Music Group - Chris Skidmore 		
chrisskidmore@waitrose.com

Addingham Pantomime Group  - 
addinghampantomimegroup@gmail.com

Probus - contact Steve Crossley-Smith	
01943 830640 crossleysmith@btinternet.com

Rainbows 01943 839637	
addinghamrainbows@gmail.com

Rounders - Lucy Hall  07904 345480	
lucyh955@gmail.com

Scouts, Cubs, Beavers and Squirrels - 
Maz Jennings 07711 529945	
addinghamakela@yahoo.co.uk

Storytime@The Library 
Bec & Hayley 07837 178094	

St Peter’s Church	 - Rev Mark Cannon 
07866 298 892 
contact@stpetersaddingham.org.uk 
Tamsin Carr - (Children and family worker) 
01943 830306 childrenandfamilywork@
stpetersaddingham.org.uk

Table Tennis - Tony Richardson		
chantonia@talktalk.net

Totally Addingham 
tladdingham@gmail.com

Wednesday Club - Margaret Norris 
01943 830935 m-norris@hotmail.co.uk	

WI - Lorinda Robinson 07711 567558 
lorinda.robinson@outlook.com

Youth Centre - Lisle Richardson		
lr@richardsonelectrical.co.uk
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Peter Barton 
Luthier 

36 Main Street, Addingham. LS29 0PL 
 

Tel   +44(0)1943  830447 
www.peterbartonguitars.co.uk 

Email: pete@peterbartonguitars.co.uk 
 

Maker of Fine Classical and Acoustic Guitars 
Repairs and Restorations 

70 Main Street
Addingham,

West Yorkshire
LS29 0PL

Tel: 01943 831 166 
Email: sales@theplasticball.co.uk

Web: www. theppb.co.uk

The Precision Plastic Ball Company Ltd


